The POD Programme manuals and materials: feedback from sites

Informants had initially felt daunted by the amount of information contained within the manuals with some admitting that they had simply skim read it. There was seen to be scope to reduce the volume of material as it was perceived to be somewhat repetitive in parts. Informants appreciated the flexible rather than prescriptive approach to implementation taken by the POD Programme as it was recognised that “my ward is different to your ward.”   

Staff had found some elements of the programme more useful than others.  The educational materials (Section 2) had not been used as widely as envisaged. Whilst recognising the importance of educating staff, undertaking a series of formal education sessions had been problematic for all sites due to low staffing and high workload. This made it difficult to get staff together for training. Sites had instead run short training sessions supplemented by written materials and in one site had used written materials alone.  

However, one key component of the POD Programme that was particularly valued was the audit and observation of current ward practice (Section 3). Although at the outset these had been viewed as a “bit of a task”, reviewing practice in this way was considered to have enabled staff to step back and really see what was happening on their ward and had allowed them to identify aspects of practice that required attention.  

When planning systems for risk assessment and communication with staff and volunteers, staff had appreciated the guidance and example forms provided in Section 3 and had used these as the basis for their own POD documentation. However, Section 4 “Implementing POD”, which was intended be used in conjunction with Section 3 had not been used. 
Although sites had utilised some components of the Resources Section, e.g. information leaflets for relatives and volunteer training materials, other components, such as the guidelines provided appear to have been little used. 
